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REVIEW OF ALBANIA

Thank you, Madam Vice President.

Ghana welcomes Albania to the third Cycle of the UPR process and thanks the delegation for their national report and oral update.

We note with satisfaction the adoption of numerous domestic legislations aimed at advancing human rights protection and fulfilling the government’s commitments to recommendations it accepted during the second UPR Cycle. 
We welcome in particular the Cross-Sector Justice Strategy 2017-2020 and its Action Plan that aims to strengthen the independence, efficiency, effectiveness and accountability of the justice system, and the “Code of Criminal Justice for Children” that aims to improve the protection of children’s rights. Ghana encourages Albania to ensure that these positive interventions are fully implemented in order to ensure that the government’s commitment to protecting human rights is realized. 
To further advance human rights protection Ghana recommends Albania;
i. Provide the Office of the People’s Advocate with adequate human and 

financial resources to enable it to deliver on its mandate;
ii. Take steps to combat hate speech allegedly perpetrated by public 
figures including politicians, and ensure that data regarding prosecutions and convictions are made public to serve as a deterrent to others; 
iii. Consider strengthening efforts to prevent mother-to-child transmission of 

HIV/AIDS through regular screening, early diagnosis and distribution of antiretroviral drugs; and 
iv. Step up efforts to regularize illegal housing, including by ensuring that any 

action taken in this area addresses the housing needs of the Roma and Egyptian communities.
Ghana wishes Albania a successful review process. 

I thank you.        
